

Governor Margaret Beazley during her visit to Macarthur Legal Centre. Picture: Robert Pozo

## Governor's praise for legal work

THE work of not-for-profit organisation Macarthur Legal Centre has been recognised by the Governor Margaret Beazley during a memorable visit on Thursday.

Ms Beazley, as part of a tour of Western Sydney, wished to highlight Macarthur Legal Centre's work in youth justice and took time to speak individually with many of the centre's volunteers and partners.

Macarthur Legal Centre executive officer Robert Pelletier said he was delighted to learn the Governor wished to come to Camp

belltown and recognise the often thankless

belltown and recognise the often thankless work of the volunteers and staff.

"I was delighted to see acknowledgment of our youth services," he said. "What these people do from all these different services ... they keep hope for the young people. It takes courage to do the work they do."

Macarthur Legal Centre runs a Children's Court Assistance Scheme each Monday, providing information, referrals and nonlegal help to those before the Children's Court.

•Visit madegal.net.au for more information